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Notice of Virtual Open House/Public Meeting 
Lancaster Drive: Center St to Monroe Av 
Roadway and Pedestrian Improvements 

 
 
Date: December 11, 2020 through January 4, 2021 
  
Location: Web-based due to COVID-19 restrictions.  Please visit:  
https://tinyurl.com/LancasterOpenHouse  
 
Subject: Lancaster Drive: Center St to Monroe Av Improvements Project 
 
Marion County has received federal funding to improve Lancaster Drive between 
Center Street and Monroe Avenue. The street currently has very steep cross slopes 
between the travel lanes and many commercial driveways, making it difficult for 
vehicles to enter and exit Lancaster Drive.  These grades force vehicles to enter at 
an angle and/or drive very slow to avoid scraping on the pavement with their vehicle, 
creating additional congestion. The project will correct the steep slopes and 
consolidate and rebuild accesses with acceptable grades to improve flow in and out 
of commercial properties and construct improved sidewalks and driveway sections, 
sidewalk ramps and pedestrian signal buttons that meet American Disabilities Act 
(ADA) standards, pavement repairs and an asphalt overlay. 
 
Construction is expected to begin in the summer of 2022 and be completed in the 
spring of 2023.   
 
Marion County Public Works will host a Virtual Open House to provide preliminary 
project information and collect comments and questions regarding the upcoming 
project. 
 
Topics will include: 
 Project Milestones and Schedule 
 Preliminary Design Plans 
 Right of way impacts 
 
We look forward to hearing from each of you. If you are unable to use the web site, but 
have questions about the project, please contact Mark Foster, at 503-373-4307 or 
email mafoster@co.marion.or.us. 
 
If you require special accommodations, please contact Jill Ogden at 503-588-5036. 
 
Usted puede solicitar esta nota en otro idioma, solicitar un traductor, u otras 
acomodaciones contactando a Maggie Vazquez, o Alan Pennington, al 503-588-5036 
lo mínimo de dos días de trabajo antes de la reunión. 
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